
Berne, 18 November 2019

International Bureau Circular 191
Azerbaijan – Entities authorized to represent 
the country at philatelic events

Dear Sir/Madam,

The designated operator of AZERBAIJAN, Azerpost L.L.C., asks me to inform other 
Union member countries and their designated operators of the following:

“We have recently noticed cases of false representation and participation, on behalf 
of Azerbaijan, by individuals or legal entities having no relationship with the govern-
mental authorities or designated operator of that Union member country at various 
philatelic events.

“In that regard, Union member countries and their designated operators are kindly 
asked to take note that Azerpost L.L.C. and Azermarka L.L.C. are the only entities 
officially authorized to represent Azerbaijan at any such philatelic event. Therefore, 
Union member countries and their designated operators should henceforth refrain 
from issuing invitations for the aforementioned philatelic events to any other entities 
purporting to represent Azerbaijan.

“Azerpost L.L.C. thanks all other Union member countries and their designated oper-
ators for their cooperation and support.”

Yours faithfully,

Jean-Alexandre Ducrest
Director of Logistics


